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Thursday 12 December 2019 

From the Principal's Desk 

With Term 4 drawing to a close we look forward to celebrating the achievements of our wonderful students at 
presentation night. The highlight of 2019 was the K-6 excursion to Dubbo. Learning outcomes in                           
science and history were supported through visits to the zoo, the observatory, the Royal Flying Doctors                
service and the Old Dubbo Gaol. Students used their 'You Can Do It' keys to demonstrate confidence and resilience 
in organising themselves and their belongings for the three days. All students displayed impeccable manners at each 
venue and many people commented on what a lovely group they were.  
 
Another highlight of the year was our commitment to strengthening collaborations with other small schools. We 
have engaged in school visits, video conferencing and learning with Tulloona, Gum Flat, Fairfax and Bonshaw   
Public Schools through our One School North network. We will continue with this alliance in 2020. We have also 
forged a STEM connection with North Star Public School through visits and we look forward to more STEM days 
in 2020. Through our small school networks we will be developing further sporting opportunities and experiences. 
 
In 2020 we will be introducing a new instrumental program. Students will be invited to learn the violin, guitar or 
piano and we will look forward to performing our new skills during the year. 
 
On behalf of the staff I wish all students, parents and families a very merry Christmas and a happy new year. 
 
Kind regards, 
Charmaine Johnston 
Principal 
 

Penpals 
We have been writing to our pen pals at Toobrac Primary School in Victoria during the year. We found our pen pals 

through the Australia Post Pen Pal Progam. We received our first letters from them in November, and then we sent 

them Christmas Cards. All the students love receiving letters and writing to their new friends. 

 



 

 

 

Thanks to everyone for their support throughout 2019. I am looking forward to 

seeing you all at Presentation Night. On behalf of Yetman P&C I hope you all 

have a great Christmas and New Year. 

Kind regards,  

Amanda Frankcom (Vice President) 

 

 
We’ve been successful with our application for a         

Woolworths Junior Landcare Grant for our bush tucker 

garden. We will be researching and planting Indigenous 

bush tucker plants that will thrive in our environment.  

Yetman Public School is one of six hundred and seventeen 

primary schools and early learning centres throughout 

Australia receiving a Woolworths Junior Landcare grant to 

help grow Australia’s next generation of environmental 

champions.  

The grants are being funded with money made from the 

sale of the Woolworths recyclable Bag for good™ which 

was launched in 2018 when the supermarket stopped      

using single-use plastic bags. 

The children and teachers are looking forward to working 

and learning from this project and we’ll keep you updated 

on the results. 

To read more about our project and others, go to https://

landcareaustralia.org.au/woolworthsgrants/maps 



FRIDAY 13 ‘YETMAN ROX’ MUFTI DAY + COMMUNITY BBQ - 12:30PM 

TUESDAY 17  SCHOOL PARTY DAY 

WEDNESDAY 18  
FINAL DAY OF SCHOOL FOR 2019 

PRESENTATION NIGHT 5PM 

SCHOOL HOLIDAYS 

MONDAY 3 + TUESDAY 4 STAFF RETURN TO SCHOOL 

WEDNESDAY 5 STUDENTS RETURN TO SCHOOL 

FRIDAY 14 MACINTYRE SWIMMING CARNIVAL IN GOONDIWINDI 
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THANK YOU! 
We would like to send a very big thank you to Virginia and her wonderful team of 

helpers at Care Goondiwindi for the Christmas hampers they sent into the school for 

our families. Thanks to Food Bank, the Black Dog Institute, Coles and Carlton     

United Breweries for their contributions to these hampers. Virginia has asked us to 

let everyone know that Care Goondiwindi will open at their premises in Troy Street 

Goondiwindi from 9am to 12 noon next Wednesday to anyone who would like to 

pick up a 20kg bag of dog food.  

Another big thank you goes out to Leanne Thompson and County Burnett CWA for 

coordinating the distribution of Christmas parcels for the children in our area. We 

look forward to giving these out at our  ‘Yetman Rox’ function tomorrow. 

 

What a great year we have had in the library! Lots 
of books have been borrowed and talked about. It 
is wonderful to see students recommending the 
books they have enjoyed to their friends. If you 
still have library books at home, remember to 
bring them in before the holidays.  

Have a great holiday everyone, and please find 
time to do some reading. I look forward to hearing 
about your reading adventures when we return to 
school in 2020.  



K-2 All Stars News 

What a busy end of term we have had with final assessments and learning taking place, swim school and now    

Christmas activities and Yetman Rox and Presentation night practices happening. 

I am so proud of all the All Stars efforts throughout the year and also at swimming. So much progress has been made 

by each student in their own way.  

It has been lovely to be able to spend some time with our incoming Kindergarten students Clancy, Lily and Ted, this 

term. I know they are all going to settle in well to school life at Yetman Public School.  

I wish you all a very happy Holiday and Christmas and look forward to seeing you all again next year! 





 Swim School 2019 





 
  


